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From: Laraine Bowen 
Sent: Sunday, March 04, 2018 11:11 AM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: re: 297 Queens Ave.

Zoning: File No. Z.1513.28, Ward 5 
Yes, we wish to be notified of the Town of Oakville's decision regarding the building of a 10 storey apartment 
building at 297 Queens Avenue. We live on Queens Ave. and already have much traffic on Queens and Parkhill 
to Sewell. We're very concerned about more traffic and noise. We will be attending the meeting on Monday, 
March 19th. 
Bob & Laraine Bowen 

 Queens Ave. 
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From: Glynne Richard 
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 4:05 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: By-Law Notification

I wish to be notified of the decision of the Town of Oakville on the proposed Zoning ByͲLaw Amendment submitted 
by IMH Queens Ltd. regarding the property municipally known as 297 Queens Avenue, File No. Z.1513.28 Thank You 
 
Glynne Richard 

 Queens Ave 
Oakville, Ontario 
L6H 2R5 
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From: Glynne Richard 
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2018 4:17 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: Zoning By-Law Amendment submitted by IMH Queens Ltd. regarding the property 

municipally known as 297 Queens Avenue, File No. Z.1513.28

To whom it may concern, 
 
I oppose allowing the by-law amendment due to the existing population density in this small area. There is already two 
high rise buildings and a retirement home next to all the townhouses. There is no need to turn a liveable area into a jam 
packed one just to line somebodies pocket one time who does not live here and will not have to put up with the dense 
population and all ensuing problems. 
 
Glynne Richard 
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From: Jennifer Schaffer 
Sent: Friday, March 16, 2018 2:17 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: Proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment 297 Queens Avenue File No. Z.1513.28

Applicant: IMH Queens Ltd. 
Address: 297 Queens Avenue 
File No: Z.1513.28 
While intensification for population growth in Oakville is mandated by the Province of Ontario, I find it of extreme concern 
that this has to be done by sacrificing the nature of Oakville’s older established neighbourhoods. The application for 
rezoning to permit an infill development of a 10-storey, 159 unit rental apartment on the vacant portion of 297 Queens 
Avenue is a perfect example. 
If this application is accepted as proposed, it will create additional traffic on McCraney Street East which already is a busy 
arterial route for College Park commuters. From McCraney/Sewell there is only one direct street into that area of Queens 
Avenue, so the immediate single family homes will be greatly affected by the increased volume of traffic. The intersection 
of McCraney/Trafalgar/White Oaks is already a very dangerous crossing with accidents occurring there on a regular basis. 
This project will add to the congestion that occurs with the morning and evening commutes. 
When residents purchase their homes in an established neighbourhood, it is with the anticipation that current zoning will 
remain in place to protect their investments. Oakville always has strived to maintain a high quality of living, aiming to be 
the most livable town in the province. If zoning can be changed upon applications by large corporations, Oakville will 
become just like Mississauga or Brampton and lose its desirability and status of livability. We are already seeing a 
different type of community in the new developments north of Dundas Street, which makes it even more important to 
preserve our older neighbourhoods. 
The height of this proposed building will also affect the sight lines of the condominiums on Marlborough Court. Some of 
these units have been purchased with premiums due to the views, which apparently can be taken away with the strike of a 
pen. When you look at the small size of this so-called vacant land, it would be hard to anticipate that a 10-storey building 
would be allowed, especially with the grade of the land. However, it is apparent that something has changed in the 
mandate of Town Council as the new development by Minto on Marlborough has been permitted on space where one 
would hardly expect another large building to be built, with balconies that almost overhang the sidewalks. 
If this project on Queens is to proceed, would it be possible to reduce the scope, perhaps limiting the height of the 
building? This type of concession may make the development more palatable to the neighbours in its immediate vicinity. 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Jennifer Schaffer 
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From: Bob Vickers 
Sent: Thursday, March 08, 2018 1:40 PM
To: Town Clerk
Cc: Lynn Vickers
Subject: Proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment, 2311, 2319 & 2323 Belyea Street, File No. 

Z.1728.64, Ward 1

My wife, Lynn and I own property at Hixon Street, Oakville.  
 
We find the proposed amendment referenced above to be far outside the parameters of Livable Oakville. The proposed 
density, the height of the proposed building and the additional traffic on the local streets make this proposal problematic 
and therefore it should be declined.  
 
Sent from my iPad 
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From: M Kilkenny 
Sent: Wednesday, February 28, 2018 6:43 AM
To: Town Clerk
Cc: Melissa Beausoleil
Subject: Appeal / Comments Re: File Z.1728.64 / 2311,2319 and 2323 Belyea Street Builds

Good morning, 
 
I would like to lodge a formal appeal towards the development of the lands on 2311, 2319 and 2323. The 
development will have substantial impact on the traffic, safety, and community feel that is present on Belyea 
Street.  
 
The traffic study for this development states that it will likely increase traffic to and from the area in the range 
of 40-50 cars daily. Couple this with the traffic already experienced on Belyea due to the school at the east end 
of the street, I feel the safety of the street will be compromised and I am afraid the safety of the children which 
currently enjoy the lower traffic of the neighbourhood.  
 
Additionally, with the current residential construction going on on Belyea it has be come evident how disruptive 
this construction is to the neighbourhood. Destruction of the streets, increased dirt and mess, and the traffic of 
construction vehicles disrupt the flow of the street, increase noise substantially, as well impact the safety of the 
area. Ie. finding nails and building materials from a sit in the middle of the street, neighbouring homes recieving 
trash from the workers into their lots, as well as in my instance damage to my home from abuse of property 
lines and mis use of tools with the workers.  
 
I live at  Belyea and the development beside me has been incredibly disruptive and frustrating. I can only 
imagine how much more frustrating and disruptive a build of this level will be on the neighbourhood and the 
people that leave adjacent to the lots. Bylaw enforcement needs to increase and the Town needs to take 
responsibility of enforcing the bylaws they have in place during development. The tax paying citizens suffer 
during a new build because builders abuse the bylaws and no the bylaws are not actively enforced.  
 
For the safety of the current residents, their children and the children who arrive in the area for school, I believe 
this build needs to be halted or tamed down substantially. 
 
Best regards, 
Matthew Kilkenny 

 Belyea Street 
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From: Amanda Magda 
Sent: Monday, February 26, 2018 1:05 PM
To:  

Sarahdewees@gmail.com
Subject: Fwd: BELYEA DEVELOPMENTS INC., ET AL - FILE # Z.1728.64

 
 

Good Morning,  

I am writing to provide you with my comments to the proposed townhouse development on Belyea. I am not 
opposed to the development of the townhouses on Belyea. I do have concerns around the height, streetscape, 
increased traffic, parking, and additional rental units within the townhouses.  

I think that the rule regarding including rental units within the townhouse is short sighted considering that there 
is an entire rental development being built within the neighbourhood at Bronte and Lakeshore. If you look at the 
history of these townhouse developments it is a fair projection that some of the properties will be purchased by 
investors who will be renting out the entire property. This will bring in more renters into the complex then 
anticipated. This will put an increased demand on parking, and roadways. The town needs to address the traffic 
issues on third line, Lakeshore, Rebecca and Bronte during rush hour. Currently it is very congested on these 
roadways and with the addition of the rental units going up in the proposed development at Bronte and 
Lakeshore it will get much worse. While the rule indicates that rental properties that are removed need to be 
replaced. I think the development of the entire neighborhood needs to be taken into consideration and the 
Bronte Mall development more then covers the lost rental properties on Belyea. 

If the town has a concern about affordable housing it should be looking at the maintenance and upkeep of the 
current rental housing infrastructures. The low income buildings on Hixon and Neilson are in a complete state 
of disrepair. The town should be focusing on enforcing bylaws and putting pressure on the landlords to maintain 
their buildings in a habitable state and to lease with appropriate contracts and leases instead of “monthly 
agreements.”  

In terms of the height of the units. I think the townhouses should maintain the same height required of the 
houses on the street. They are currently designed with a modern look I think designing them to look similar to 
the townhouses on Neilson will help them keep the look of the neighbourhood. 

Thank you for your time.  

Regards, 

Amanda Magda  
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From: Louise G Preston  on behalf of Louise Preston 

Sent: Thursday, February 22, 2018 8:07 AM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: BELYEA DEVELOPMENTS INC., ET AL - FILE # Z.1728.64

Good morning, 
 
I was at the presentation last night and I have the following comments: 
 

Ͳ Most of us who live in Bronte are not fond of the intensification to the degree that it is being done. However, I 
understand that this particular piece of land is zoned for multiples and the townhouse format is preferable to 
sixͲplexes. 

Ͳ My major opposition is to adding rental units. I understand there is a rule that states that when rental units are 
taken away, they must be replaced, but one might have thought that the hundreds of rental units that are 
coming on the Bronte Mall lands would more than make up for the 6 units that are being taken away on Belyea. 
I understand the need for rental units, but in my professional experience, there is ALWAYS a percentage of units 
in any given development that are purchased by investors to rent out, therefore creating a number of rental 
units, organically. 

Ͳ Additionally, any new rental units coming on in Bronte will most likely price the current tenants out of that 
market, therefore not really creating an alternative for them. I’m not sure this rule serves those it intends to 
serve. 

Ͳ My concern here is that by creating 6 units with accessory rental units, the ENTIRE unit will be purchased by an 
investor to rent out, therefore bringing in a much higher percentage of renters into the complex than 
anticipated. 

Ͳ I understand the need for rental units. However, too many of them in one area creates a very transient 
community and takes away from the fabric of the community for the homeowners of that community. 

Ͳ Any traffic study should take into consideration that it is CURRENTLY challenging to come down Third Line or 
Bronte at dinner time (anytime starting around 4pm and until about 6:30pm). Adding hundreds of units in 
Bronte village is going to make that worse, much worse. 

Ͳ I don’t oppose the project, I just think we need to be very careful that we don’t just fulfill guidelines in plans 
written on paper that theoretically make sense without taking a really good, long look at how it affects a 
neighbourhood in a practical, dayͲtoͲday way. 

Ͳ I live north east of the project. Although the third story in the current rendition will be visible from my yard (and 
vice versa), I won’t affected by it as much as my neighbours on Belyea. I concur with them that when the project 
is given the green light (I believe it will eventually be), the building exterior should be more in keeping with the 
look of the neighbourhood. There are some modern homes being built and some of them are quite nice, but 
they are nowhere near the size of these units. Perhaps something along the lines of the townhouses on Nelson 
would be more appropriate. 

 
If the Town is under pressure to create “affordable” housing, it should perhaps take a look at 2312, 2316 and 2320 Hixon 
(and the house at 2308 Hixon for that matter). Those buildings are in such a state that, I’m told, even governmentͲ
subsidized tenants aren’t allowed to live there. Putting byͲlaws in place that force an owner to maintain his buildings in 
an habitable state would go a long way in providing rental units for lowerͲincome families while contributing to the 
fabric of the neighbourhood that homeowners buy into. 
 
Regards, 
Louise Preston 
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From: Stephen McGarvey 
Sent: Monday, February 05, 2018 2:38 PM
To: Town Clerk
Cc: Melissa Dalrymple; 'Natalie Sarlo-McGarvey'
Subject: Preserving Appeal Rights

To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to request that I be kept updated on the proposed ByͲLaw amendment for the project 2311, 2319 and 2323 
Belyea Street. I also want to make sure that I preserve my appeal rights and understand that this letter serves that 
purpose. 
I am the owner of a six plex   Belyea, that is adjacent to the proposed project and have concerns as to how this 
development my negatively impact our tenants.  
 
 
 
To your continued success! 
 

Stephen McGarvey 
 
Solutions In Mind  

 Warwick Ave. 
Oakville, ON L6L 2W1 
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From: Emilio Fabris 
Sent: Wednesday, March 14, 2018 2:19 PM
To: Town Clerk
Cc: Emilio Fabris
Subject: Belyea developments

To whom it may concern, 

Please accept this as my formal submission to preserve appeal rights for Belyea developments proposal of 
townhomes adjacent to my property. 

Thank you 
Emilio Fabris 

Belyea  
OAKVILLE  
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From: Karen Moore 
Sent: Thursday, March 15, 2018 5:56 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: Proposed Zoning By-law Amendment
Attachments: Letter to the City.jpg

Applicant: Belyea Developments Inc., et al. 
Address: 2311, 2319 and 2323 Belyea Street 
File # Z.1728.64 
 
 
Please see attached letter from the residents of Belyea Street. 
 
I would like an opportunity to speak at the meeting on March 19th as my property is directly in front of the 
proposed development and I feel I have some very good points to address the community, builder and council. 
 
Sincerely, 
Karen Moore 

 Belyea Street 
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From: Kelly Oksenberg >
Sent: Friday, March 16, 2018 10:49 AM
To: Town Clerk
Cc: Christopher Tanzola
Subject: 2311, 2319 and 2323 Belyea Street -- Zoning By-law Amendment Application No. 

Z.1728.64 -- Public Meeting March 19, 2018
Attachments: 2311, 2319 and 2323 belyea street ltr to city re zba public meeting signed march 16, 

2018.pdf

We are the lawyers for the owners of the property located at  ,  and   Belyea Street and the applicant in the 
aboveͲnoted matter. 
 
We ask that you provide a copy of our correspondence to members of Council at the March 19, 2018 Public Meeting for 
this matter. 
 
Thank you, 
Kelly 
 
Overland LLP 
Kelly Oksenberg 
koksenberg@overlandllp.ca 
Main: (416) 730Ͳ0337 x. 116 
Direct: (416) 730Ͳ1529 
Fax: (416) 730Ͳ9097 

 
www.overlandllp.ca 
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From: Scott Niewland 
Sent: Friday, March 16, 2018 11:14 AM
To: _Members of Council; Town Clerk
Cc: Kenny Price; info kdesign; beata@activetherapy.ca; Sean O'Meara
Subject: Proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment, 2311, 2319 & 2323 Belyea Street. File No. 

Z.1728.64, Ward 1
Attachments: Residents Concerns Regarding Belyea Zoning Ammendment.pdf

Hello, 
 
Please find attached a letter signed by residents of Belyea Street in the immediate area concerning the proposal that will 
be brought to council on March 19th.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Residents of Belyea Street 
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From: Karanjit Singh 
Sent: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 12:50 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: Notice of Meeting - Proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment File No Z.1327.01, Ward No 

4

Attention of Planning and Development Council 
 
I am responding to the Proposed Zoning By-Law Amendment at 2135 Dundas Street West - All Seniors Care 
Acquisitions Ltd, File No Z.1327.01, Ward No 4 
 
Thanks for providing the residents living beside the proposed construction site this opportunity to voice our 
opinions. 
 
What we are concerned about is: 
 
- the height of the buildings which will block sunlight to our homes 
- the construction dust which blankets our homes, gardens, decks/furniture, cars and yards with dust/dirt daily 
- the construction traffic and noise which prevents us to open windows to let in fresh air.  
 
We have two infants and all the above issues will make it difficult for our family. 
 
Can this building be pushed back to towards the Willian Halton Parway and Hosptal Gate corner? This will 
prevent all of the issues mentioned. 
 
Or at least limit the height to two stories which could help speed things up and alleviate some of the concerns. 
 
Thanks, 
Karanjit Singh and Family 

 Tovell Drive 
Oakville ON 
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From: Polus, Asia (MTO)  
Sent: MarchͲ13Ͳ18 1:05 PM 
To:   
Cc: McBride, Connor (MTO) 
Subject: FW: 42.03.90_Short Term Accommodations and Bed and Breakfast Establishments_Town Wide 
 
RE: Notice of Meeting 
Proposed Zoning By-law Amendment 

Short-term accommodation and Bed and Breakfast Establishments 
Oakville 

Town-wide 
 
 
This e-mail is to advise that MTO has received the correspondence regarding the above noted 
subject and has had an opportunity to review it and offers the following: 
 

 Please accept this e-mail as a confirmation that in principle the ministry has no 
objections to the proposed zoning By-law amendment, however please be aware that 
MTO permit control provisions apply to the property along ministry’s highways and/or within 
396m of Highways and municipality road intersections.  

 
 Please note that if any properties along the ministry’s highway effected by the zoning-By-law 

Amendment will require an additional parking spots and these parking will be essential to the 
operation of the site therefore parking spots must will be placed outside 14m set back 
requirements.  

 
I trust this is sufficient. 
 
If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards  
 
W. Asia Polus 
Corridor Management Planner 
 
Ministry of Transportation 
Central Region, Highway Corridor Management Section 
159 Sir William Hearst Ave. 7th Floor 
Toronto, ON M3M 0B7 
Tel. 416 Ͳ 235Ͳ3991 
Fax 416 Ͳ 235Ͳ4267 
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From: David Gittings
Sent: Wednesday, March 07, 2018 9:43 PM
To: _Members of Council
Cc: Jim Barry; Town Clerk
Subject: SHORT TERM ACCOMMODATIONS   >> March 19th council meeting <<

Comments received from a concerned resident, input for March 19th Public Meeting. 
 
Dave 
 
 
March 2, 2018 
I moved with my husband and three young children to Oakville thirty years ago, drawn to the green spaces, 
quiet and safe neighbourhoods and reputation for a strong sense of community to be found here.  
I am aware of the growing popularity of home-sharing and short-term rentals through Airbnb and similar 
organizations.  
I am aware that some home owners are renting respectfully and carefully, and they are doing so for a variety for 
reasons, including to help defray their own cost of living. But others are buying homes in Oakville (and around 
the world) for the express purpose of renting by the night, year-round, in order to make a great deal of money: 
these are in fact businesses. They are effectively running hotels within our safe, quiet neighbourhoods, where 
actual hotels would never be allowed, and they are doing so without appropriate supervision of their guests. 
We have all read news articles that describe the obvious, possible down-side to Airbnb-type renting in a 
residential neighbourhood: the use of homes by short-term renters for prostitution, drug-selling, and large 
parties. 
https://globalnews.ca/news/3843222/ontario-family-shocked-to-discover-airbnb-renters-using-basement-to-
distribute-drugs/  
http://www.huffingtonpost.ca/2018/02/22/toronto-airbnb-rentals-human-trafficking_a_23368855/ 
While Airbnb stresses that these are unusual events, the fact remains that when residents lose the ability to 
know their neighbours, they lose the safety and peace of mind that comes from living in established 
neighbourhoods. 
I believe that the by-law changes as proposed would have the effect of permitting these home-owners to run 
their homes as hotels, without the rules of a hotel, and I have little faith that by-law enforcement officers could 
ever enforce the by-laws as proposed. 
I acknowledge that short-term accommodations are prolific across the globe, and are being supported and 
promoted by large (and powerful) organizations such as Airbnb. These organizations refuse to release the names 
of home-owners in any jurisdiction, making monitoring very difficult. 
I understand the need for the Town of Oakville to address this growing phenomenon through by-law changes, 
and I thank the Town for the opportunity to provide input. 
I note that in other jurisdictions with greater tourism numbers, such as Toronto and San Francisco, they have 
been scrambling for years to address the issue and to reduce the impact on neighbourhoods as much as possible, 
and they have also recently changed their by-laws. As a satellite city to Toronto, Oakville is quickly becoming 
an appealing alternative for potential Airbnb guests and home-owners.  
Concerns and input re: changes to By-law 2014-014: 

Ͳ ShortͲterm accommodations permitted across all residential neighbourhoods in Oakville would allow for wideͲ
spread changes to the quiet, safe neighbourhoods we have in Oakville 

Ͳ ShortͲterm accommodations permitted throughout Oakville would be certain to reduce the number of available, 
affordable rental homes, townhomes and apartments in Oakville 
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Concerns and input re: changes to By-law 2017-_: 

 
Ͳ the Town proposes expanding permitted number of bedrooms rented within a home from two to three; this will 

unnecessarily allow for a greater degree of traffic, and heavier use of neighbourhoods  
Ͳ the Town proposes to limit rentals to primary residences – this is very good  
Ͳ the Town proposes to allow secondary suites to be rented – I assume this means coach houses and basement 

apartments by their legal description. This is a very big concession on the part of the Town in favour of renting 
homeͲowners, and will impact the availability of longͲterm rental properties. In January 2018, the City of 
Toronto excluded secondary suites when they revised their byͲlaws 
(https://www.theglobeandmail.com/news/toronto/torontoͲpassesͲstrictͲairbnbͲrulesͲaimedͲatͲpreservingͲlongͲ
termͲrentalͲsupply/article37265435/ ). This will push those wanting to avoid this constraint to buy homes in 
Oakville, if we permit this. 

Currently the Town is suggesting limiting the total number of days to 28 in a month; this needs to be further 
enforced with a LIMIT to the total number of days per year that a homeowner can rent through shortͲterm 
accommodation; this is a serious drawback to the suggested changes. 90 Days is my suggestion, and 
matches many other jurisdictions’ recently revised byͲlaws. I propose that we keep our by-law changes 
largely in line with Toronto’s to avoid losing our existing and shrinking stock of long-term rental 
properties and to avoid further spill-over from Toronto. 
San Francisco’s recently changed by-laws limit renting to 90 nights per year, by permanent residents only, by 
registered fee-paying residents only (https://www.nolo.com/legal-encyclopedia/overview-airbnb-law-san-
francisco.html ). They are struggling to rein in a very serious problem in their city, where Airbnb has changed 
their neighbourhoods permanently. (https://www.sfchronicle.com/business/item/Window-into-Airbnb-s-hidden-
impact-on-S-F-30110.php) 
 
Further, San Francisco has hired by-law officers to monitor and enforce the Airbnb home rentals, and has 
further committed to an ongoing citizen education plan that includes flyers and news ads so that residents ALL 
know the by-laws and know how to report infractions. These new by-law changes have had an immediate 
positive impact in San Francisco. 
To summarize, I am strongly asking you to please consider: 

Ͳ limiting the number of nights a homeͲowner can rent their property to 90 nights per year 
Ͳ requiring renting homeowners be PRIMARY residents of Oakville 
Ͳ dedicating byͲlaw officers to enforcement of these byͲlaws 
Ͳ engaging in an education campaign so that all citizens of Oakville understand the rules around renting parts of 

their home, and how to report infractions 
Ͳ not permitting secondary suites to be rented 

 
David Gittings 
Ward 3 Town and Regional Councillor 
Office of the Mayor & Council 
Town of Oakville | 905-844-5513 | www.oakville.ca 

Vision: To be the most livable town in Canada
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
http://www.oakville.ca/privacy.html 


